
 

 

 

 

July 17, 2025 

PJM Board of Managers 

PJM Interconnection 

2750 Monroe Boulevard 

Audubon, PA 19403 

Dear Members of the PJM Board of Managers, 

On behalf of Ohio’s leading business organizations, we write to underscore the 

importance of ensuring that the PJM Board of Managers reflects the diversity of the 

states and stakeholders it serves. Ohio is the largest electricity-consuming state 

within the PJM footprint, representing a substantial share of the region’s load. As 

such, decisions made by the Board have a profound impact on our economy, our 

workforce, and our ability to meet future energy demands. 

We understand that PJM is currently seeking to fill two vacancies on the Board. As 

part of that process, we urge you to give full and fair consideration to candidates 

who understand the perspectives of high-load, manufacturing-intensive states like 

Ohio—individuals who bring independent but informed insight into the challenges 

facing both energy providers and large end users across the region. These 

perspectives are critical to achieving a well-rounded, functional Board—particularly 

given the scale of transformation occurring in generation mix, transmission needs, 

and load growth. 



We believe strongly that the size of Ohio’s energy footprint warrants representation 

by someone with a deep understanding of our state’s industrial base, reliability 

needs, and the interconnected nature of PJM’s planning and market operations. 

In short, we urge the Board to prioritize candidates who—while meeting 

independence requirements—can thoughtfully represent the interests of energy-

intensive regions and bring practical, real-world expertise to the table. Doing so will 

enhance stakeholder trust and ensure the Board is well equipped to navigate the 

complex challenges ahead. 

Thank you for your consideration and for your continued commitment to 

transparent and inclusive governance of the PJM system. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Pat Tiberi 

President & CEO 

Ohio Business Roundtable 

 

Steve Stivers 

President & CEO 

Ohio Chamber of Commerce 

 

Cameron Garczyk 

Interim State Director 

NFIB 

 

 

 

 

 

Jenn Klein 

President 

Ohio Chemistry Technology Council 


